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	Moody Elementary School Site Council Meeting Notes



 December 16, 2020
  3:00pm via Zoom
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/5457344039?pwd=RUdHb3k1a2IzV0pHQUxOY1h5OEZVQT09
Meeting ID: 545 734 4039
Passcode: 446156

· Welcome and Introductions 
· 13 Participants

· Approval of November 18, 2020 SSC Meeting Minutes
· Reviewed November 18, 2020 SSC Meeting Minutes

· Reviewed: What is SSC? https://www.doe.mass.edu/lawsregs/advisory/schoolcouncils/
· Group of administrators, staff, families, and community members working together to make decisions for our school. 
· Develop a yearly Quality Improvement Plan (QIP) for school improvement. 
Work on aligning the budget to the goals of the QIP.

· Membership/Participation 
· We encourage all families to attend SSC meetings. 

· Moody School Enrollment and Demographics
. 43-Grade K
. 43-Grade 1
. 46-Grade 2
. 46-Grade 3
. 43-Grade 4
. 16 different languages

· Quality Improvement Plan (QIP) Review
· Reviewed school mission, vision, values developed last year by the ILT (Instructional Leadership Team) and SSC (School Site Council).
· Discussed advocating for needs that could not be met in last year’s budget

· Professional Development
· Staff members continue to collaborate and share their new learning with each other during Common Planning Time, acquired through their own research, through a school-based reference bank compiled by our Literacy Specialist, Lisa Golner, strategies and ideas taught to staff by our own students as well as through videos and trainings by our District Integration Specialists Veronique Roberts, Art Santos and Kara Wilkins.
· Staff members are participating in Virtual Learning Walks to look at instructional practices across virtual classrooms. 
· On the December 9th Early Release Day, all staff attended ST Math Training. Anti-Racism Training was provided to staff members who attended Open Circle Training on Election Day. Ms. Ago attended training provided by Kara Wilkins with other art instructors from the district.

· Progress Monitoring
· Grade level Teams and ILT continue to conduct ongoing analysis of school data.
· Progress Reports were sent to families via mail.
· Report Cards will be mailed.
· ACCESS Testing window opens January 4th.  We have decided to begin our testing on or about March 1st. 
· MCAS is still planned for the spring

· Facilities/Safety/PPE
· The COVID data is high in our city.
· We had 2 cases of staff with COVID. Since we do not house any children in the building at the present time, we have been working remotely to minimize exposure.
· Starting tomorrow and through next week, all school buildings will be closed until at least January 4th, depending on the data. Students will all be working remotely until such time that we are able to safely return to school. 
· Mandated vaccine for all students by December 31st.  Will be required to have before coming back to school with few exemptions.  

· Curriculum/Technology/Remote & In-Person Learning
· Comcast continues to offer discounts and hotspots are available for students having difficulty consistently accessing the internet or unable to make a connection.
· We continue to identify students who need hotspots or who need assistance from one of the Tech Tents. The Tech Tents are available each day at a different location throughout the city to allow service to be available in all neighborhoods.

· Communication/Partnerships/ Afterschool Programs
· We are so grateful to continue to have wonderful support from the community.
· All About the Kids, sponsored 10 children who will receive Christmas items and a gift card for food.
· Nordstrom’s Shoes That Fit donated 50 pairs of sneakers.
· North East Relators Association provided wrapped gifts and school supplies
· Catie’s Closet continues to provide clothing and toiletries
· Lowell Police Superior Officers Association donated toys.
· Moody School Staff donated over $1500.00 in Market Basket Gift Certificates to our families.
· Kids in Tech is a fantastic program for our Grade 3 and 4 students. They have partnered with the MITRE Corporation and are in the process of teaching students how to build their own websites. Senator Kennedy and members of his staff visited us a few weeks ago to recognize the Kids in Tech After School Program and promote STEAM. They were very impressed and delighted to meet the students and hear about their adventures connecting with people and businesses in the industry to improve STEAM education. We so appreciate Olu Ibrahim and Ms. Scannell for facilitating these opportunities for our students and for Mr. Ibarguen who has joined the group to assist with translation for some of our students.

· Upcoming Events
· Spirit week begins tomorrow. Be on the alert for some surprise special guests next week!
· Thursday-Athletic Day
· Friday-Wear Moody Colors Day (Blue and Yellow)
· Monday-Wear your Favorite Head Gear Day
· Tuesday-Red and Green Day
· Wednesday-Pajama Day and Snowman Videos Day 
· Agenda for upcoming meetings are available on the school website and on ClassDojo. Next meeting, Wednesday, January 20, 20201 at 3:00pm via Zoom.
· 2020-2021 Remaining SSC Meeting Dates:
· Wednesday, January 20th
· Wednesday, February 24th
· Wednesday, March 24th
· Wednesday, April 28th
· Wednesday, May 26th
· Open Forum
· Patricia ~ You are all doing such an amazing job!
· Thank you, Patricia!
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